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Item Details 
 

Legistar # 18-0555 

Professional Services Contracts – Pre-Design to 100% certain proposed Bond 2018 street 
projects 

Council Meeting Dates:  
Future Item – May 22, 2018 
Action Item -  June 12, 2018 

Item Being Considered:  
Resolution 

 
 
RECOMMENDATION:   

Authorize execution of Contracts for 100% pre-design to “shovel ready” of proposed Bond 2018 street 
projects as follows: 
 

• 
Freese and Nichols of 
Corpus Christi, Texas 

$ 823,700 
Everhart Road (SPID to Holly Rd.) 

• 
LNV, Inc. of Corpus 
Christi, Texas 

$ 792,940 
Holly Road (Paul Jones Ave. to Rodd Field Rd.) 

• 
Munoz Engineering of 
Corpus Christi, Texas 

$ 449,172 
Slough Road (Rodd Field Rd. to East to Dead End 

 TOTAL $2,065,812  
 
 
SUMMARY:   

On August 15, 2017 City Council approved Resolution 031216 moving forward with a 2018 Bond Program 

including an Implementation Plan that identified pre-designing three (3) street projects to 100% (“100% 

Designed”) and six (6) projects to 60% (“60% Designed”) prior to the November 2018 election.  The 

contracts with this Item are for pre-design to “shovel ready” in accordance with the Implementation Plan.  

These streets, all Proposition 1, are: 

1. Everhart Road from South Padre Island Drive to Holly Road 

2. Slough Road from Rodd Field Road to East to Dead End 

3. Holly Road from Paul Jones Avenue to Rodd Field Road 

Staff has identified funds in the Bond 2014 Street Fund (No. 3551) Reserves that are available to fund 

the Bond 2018 pre-design work.  These funds are available due to pre-design of Bond 2014 projects 

funded via Certificates of Obligation.  All but one of the Bond 2014 Proposition 1 projects have been bid 

and sufficient funds remain to complete all unfinished street projects. The $5 Million estimated cost of 

Bond 2018 pre-design work will be appropriated and the FY2018 operational/CIP budget amended 

appropriately with approval of this Ordinance. 

Freese and Nichols, LNV, and Munoz Engineering were selected for these projects under Request for 

Qualifications (RFQ) No. 2018-01. 

 

PREVIOUS COUNCIL / BOARD ACTIONS:   

December 19, 2017 – Council approved professional service agreements for preliminary engineering and 
feasibility reports for proposed Bond 2018. 


